Lexington County. They have about 17 thousand water customers. They have
adopted 800 more in the last couple of months this summer, since the Town of
Swansea have been going through a little bit of a transition. Jay indicated; we
were closed to closing out on the Asbestos Pipe Replacement Project. Their
engineering department have been over the project on behalf of the town. They
have run into some unknowns in older systems smaller towns that did not have
every | dotted and T crossed. They have come into some tie in’s (in} areas of the
town where some lines 2 or 3 should have been abandoned has caused some
additional work that will begin this week. They have great coordination with the
staff at Town Hall. Who have been communicating with the citizens within the
town. They know when they are going to be without service. They have some
good communication with the contractors.

They are also working with the school on the Project for water with the Fine Arts
Construction.

RIA GRANT — His communication with RIA folks have been great. A change order
to previously communicated at 46k, they were able to match 26k that they did
not have to do. So that was a gift and working on those other areas we need to
address to keep them to a minimum.

From an operational stand point, we have been flushing a lot of water. We sell a
lot of water but we have to put a lot on the ground to keep it fresh. They want to
make sure you are in compliance, and the Town of Swansea is because they are in
constant contact with the regulators.

Waste Water Issues — Couple

Kevin House is great in responding to those and contractors go out as needed.
Assisting of The Bull Swamp System and a friendly transition.

STREET MAINTENANCE

Carlton Moore reported on his daily activities for the Town of Swansea for the
month of August.
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